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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration
Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, November 17, 2011

Conference Call

Participating: Sandra Archibald, J. Paul Blake, David Broom, Liz DuBois, Tammy Esteves, Kacie Luderus, Mary Van Verst, and Dorian Waller 

Call to Order

Dorian called the meeting to order at 5:36 p.m.

President’s Report

Dorian shared that Doreen’s mother, who had been sick for some time, passed away very recently.  The board was sad to hear this news.

In Doreen’s absence, Dorian thanked her for her assistance in working with the national office involving access to our chapter website.

Secretary’s Report

Mary reported that on Nov. 2 she sent the minutes out from our meeting on Oct. 20.  There were no corrections or additions requested.  Motions were offered, and the board approved the minutes from Oct. 20, 2011.

Treasurer’s Report

Dave provided an overview of our treasury.  In savings we have $4,453.46 and in checking we have $454.88, for a total balance of $4,908.34.  Once two outstanding checks are cleared, our anticipated balance will be $4,877.90.  This balance may decrease depending on reimbursement to Marv Weidner for his travel and lodging costs (Nov. 16 event). 

Dorian asked Dave if it had been worthwhile in the past to provide scholarships to students (for attending the ASPA conference).  Dave replied that we had done this at times, but that we had no formal scholarship program, except to support the John Stanford Public Service Academy, for a number of years.  It may warrant a small group to think the idea over, Dave added.  The rebate from ASPA is something we can count on for our treasury.  Other proceeds come from events, but we haven’t had a profitable event for a while.

J. Paul suggested that the Founder’s Forum is something to consider, a program of ASPA that provides scholarships to students to attend the national conference.  Dorian said that he asked the question with a student representative in mind, and as a way to engage the schools.  Discussion followed about student representatives on our board.  Tammy offered that she would like to ask one of her school’s fifteen local students to be a student representative.  The board thought this would be an excellent thing to do.  Sandy added that the Evans School would also like to identify a student rep.  Kacie said that she recovered a previously written letter that described the role of students on our board.  She will send this out.

Membership Committee

J. Paul reported that he sent out the welcoming letter to four or five new members.  He means to contact Daryl Smith, Deputy Mayor of Seattle, to follow-up on his interest in joining ASPA.  J. Paul also gave a membership form to Pete Mills, a staffer for Jim McDermott, noting to him that there is interest in re-igniting a Washington, DC chapter. It would be wonderful if Pete would also choose the Evergreen Chapter as his own.

J. Paul said that he talked with people at the Evans School about ASPA.  He is waiting for an opportunity from Seattle University to give a talk.

Sandra offered that she is recently back from a conference where various public administration organizations were looking for ways to collaborate.  As a result of some conversations, she is thinking about including an ASPA membership in students’ orientation fee.  She thinks that starting next fall, there could be 150 new memberships for our chapter.  The cost of student membership was discussed.  A Student Electronic Membership is $40, and a Full Student Membership is $75.  Sandra indicated that she would want the students to have full student member benefits.

De-Briefing on the event with Marv Weidner

Dorian thanked Steve, who in anticipation of his absence at this meeting, provided an overview, as a “preliminary report” of the event via e-mail prior to this meeting at 4:25 p.m.

New Business

International Hispanic Network: J. Paul reported that while in San Jose, he met with Toni Samuel and another National Council member.  The group met with the president and incoming president of the International Hispanic Network to follow up on a recent agreement between the two groups that calls for collaboration including presentations and promotional opportunities at respective conferences.

Public Service Recognition Event with the Mariners: J. Paul met today with the Mariners.  We’re looking at May 7, 8, and 9 as potential dates for a public service recognition event at Safeco Field.  The Mariners will be playing the Detroit Tigers.  We could present our awards at a pre-game event at the stadium in the Ellis Pavilion.  J. Paul suggested that we could have Seattle Mayor Mike McGinn or the King County Executive Dow Constantine, or one of the award winners, throw out the first pitch.

We could raise revenue by purchasing tickets for as low as $8.00 and selling them at higher prices.  Other not-for-profit organizations have raised significant funds through similar events.

Our goal would be to get as many not-for-profit/public service related organizations involved as possible.  The Mariners would develop an event site where people could order tickets for the game.  If we want to buy a block of tickets as a package, any group of 25 or more would get their name on the score board.  Any group of 40 gets 2 free tickets.

Dorian stated that he appreciated the research that J. Paul has done, and asked what we need to do next.  J. Paul replied that the Mariners will create a flyer that we can post on our website and share with organizations we recruit that represent public employees.

Sandy stated that the Evans School would be willing to co-sponsor the event.  Liz commented that this all sounded great.  It could be a fun way to get recognition for us, and for public employees.  Dave added that he’s been disturbed by media attention regarding inappropriate behavior by public sector professionals.  Several board members agreed.  This event could be a way to boost the image of public service.  J. Paul suggested that we could put together a fact sheet including some points that might be presented on the stadium scoreboard during the game.

Discussion ensued about the best date.  The board agreed on either the 8th or 9th, whichever turns out to be a night-game.  First preference would be the 9th.  Ideas for a schedule included:

5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

Pre-Game Reception (could start as early as 5 p.m.)

6:40 p.m.


Pre-Game Activities

7:00 p.m.


Game

Sandy suggested we look at co-sponsorships as a way to share costs of the reception.  J. Paul will research costs of an event, and prepare a proposal.

Nomination Process for Awards:  Kacie reminded the board that at the last meeting, she and Darcy agreed to review the currently existing award categories.  They determined there was no need to change them.  But in terms of the nomination process, they recommend a shorter nomination letter than previously required, which was one to two pages.  They are thinking about 500 to 700 words, about one to two paragraphs.

Dave offered to look up some history on the event to help Kacie.  He said he was open to refreshing the process.  The main thing to keep in mind, Dave added, was that we want to recognize someone who has made a significant contribution.  It can be over time or a one-time, big contribution.

Dorian noted that between now and the new year, we will assume that Kacie and Darcy will get this ironed out.  Kacie agreed.  J. Paul remarked that the earlier we can get the word out, the better.  Kacie added that since she had not worked on this event in the past, perhaps she could have an off-line conversation with J. Paul and Dave.

Student Representatives:  Dorian asked Tammy how she thought a student representative could serve.  She replied that they could take on a project.  She has about 15 students in the local area.  Sandra suggested that it would be good for student representatives to learn about board governance, help with projects, and bring excitement back to other students.

Dorian noted that we didn’t gain much traction in the fall, but he’s pleased to hear of this interest now.  We have work that we could give to students.

Sandy stated that she could have nominations by our next meeting.  She could tap into the MPA and the Executives programs.  Dorian said that he would be happy to review nominations.  Sandy and Tammy will try to get them to Dorian very soon.

Dorian noted that Darcy, a current student representative, will be graduating.  Kacie is a student, but also serving as our Vice President.  A discussion followed about a cycle for student representatives.  It depends on the make-up of the board, on the school, and where the student is in their program. 

Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will be in-person on Thursday, January 19, 2012 at 5:30 p.m.  Sandra offered to sponsor a room for us to meet at the Rainier Club in downtown Seattle.

Dorian thanked everyone for joining the call.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst
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